
B rethren and Friends of 
Mesa Lodge; 

~Think Positive, Be Posi-
tive, and Positive Things 
will Happen~ 

Once again I need to thank 
everyone who helps make our 
Thursday 
Meeting and 
Meals a Suc-
cess. Thank 
you to the 
Rainbow Girls 
of Ashlar As-
sembly for their 
fine presenta-
tion. This 
month is the 
DeMolay’s turn 
to provide a 
program. The 
DeMolays of 
Mesa and Met-
ro Chapter will 
be performing 
the DeMolay 
Degree, of 
which they are 
the Open Divi-
sion Champi-
ons, at the Frank Marshall 
Tournament of Champions. 

As you all know I am the 
Chapter Dad of Mesa Chap-
ter, Order of DeMolay. 
Something I am very proud 
of. But once a year I have the 
Honor to be a Chapter Dad at 
the Great Plains Leadership 
Conference. 200 young men 
and Advisors, from 16 states, 

meet for a week of Learning 
and Brotherhood. Something 
happened at this last Confer-
ence that I would like to 
share with you. 

THE BRIDGE!! 

Besides the classes, there are 

a number of competitions the 
young men compete in: Ath-
letic, Arts and Crafts, Film-
ing a Commercial, Team 
Building and Spirit. One of 
the competitions is to build a 
bridge 30 inches long, made 
only with 200 Popsicle 
sticks, a bottle of white glue, 
and some clamps. The bridge 
is made so that it will extend 
between 2 tables. A rope and 
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Pork Roast 
Tuna Noodle 
Casserole 
Potatoes 
Veggies 
Green Salad 
Bread 
Desserts 
Coffee and Tea 
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bucket are tied to the middle to 
see how much weight the buck-
et will hold until the bridge 
breaks. 

Last year a couple of 16 year 
old young men in my Chapter 
from Wisconsin built the win-
ning bridge. It was a beautiful 

bridge all 
square and pre-
cise, and it 
broke the rec-
ord, holding 
55lbs.  

This year, the 
13 year old 
brother of last 
year’s bridge 
builder was in 
my Chapter. He 
had heard all the 
stories of his 
brother’s suc-
cesses, and 
looked at a por-
tion of that win-
ning bridge all 
year long. So he 
naturally volun-
teered to head 

up the building of the Bridge. 

UNBREAKABLE!! 

This year’s bridge was not as 
precise as last years. There 
were many pieces that weren't 
as square and level as last 
years. In fact it was the ugliest 
bridge in the competition. But 
his basics of building were 





P a g e  2
Mesa Charity Corporation announces the Vehicle Donation Program in 
support of our Youth Charities. Call us, and we’ll arrange to pick up your 
car, truck, ATV, motorcycle, or boat for free. Just call (505) 504-7023 or 
e-mail us at mesacharity@aol.com. Mesa Charity Corp. is a 501c3 non-
profit organization. Gifts, donations and bequests made to Mesa Charity 
Corp. are fully tax deductible. Your gift will benefit Albuquerque’s 
young, its vulnerable, and its leaders of tomorrow through our charities: 
Scottish Rite Language Disorder Center, New Day Youth & Family Ser-
vices, and our youth groups; DeMolay and Job’s Daughters. 
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good and he put a lot of time into it, making it strong. The 
bridges were set up for competition. The pretty ones seemed 
to break quicker, using their Popsicle sticks for beauty in-
stead of strength. As the last Chapter to compete, we had to 
beat a weight of 35lbs. So they started adding weight to our 
bridge, which looked more like a 2x4 than a bridge. At 
about 25lbs the bridge began to bend. It bent so much that it 
fell through the tables and had to be reset. As the weight 
slowly edged to the 35lb mark, we began to hear chants of 
unbreakable from the room. The bridge kept bending and 
bending, but not breaking. Until finally at 45lbs the bridge 
fell through the supports again, still not broken, the winner, 
declared UNBREAKABLE.   

THE LESSON!! 

I look at that bridge, as something symbolic of our Masonic 
Groups. The sticks represent all the virtues and teachings we 
have. In DeMolay it’s our 7 Cardinal Virtues and the lessons 
of Jacques DeMolay. In Masonry we have our Holy Bible, 
Square and Compasses, the Flag, all our Working Tools, the 
lessons of our Lectures, and Degrees. 

The glue represents the Brotherhood we share.  The clamps, 
the time, attendance, and effort each of us must put forth to 
keep these great lessons ingrained in us. 

Everyone has access to all the teachings of Masonry and 
DeMolay. But our Brotherhood, diligence, and understand-
ing of the words, which we perform, are what make us dif-
ferent. 

I take this lesson from the bridge. No matter what we look 
like on the outside, it is what we use to build and reinforce 
our lives that make each of us UNBREAKABLE and Better 
Men. 

Fraternally yours: 
Leon Alderette 
Junior Warden 

Found on a cup 
in a Lodge in 

Ireland: 

“OLD MASONS 
NEVER DIE, 
BUT YOU'LL 

HAVE TO JOIN 
TO FIND OUT 

WHY” 

F r o m  t h e  S o u t h ,
C o n t i n u e d  



          MASONIC BIRTHDAYS 
SEPTEMBER 
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THE LADIES AUXILIARY  

September 3, 2015: Make Christmas Cards 
October 1, 2015: Christmas Play Planning 

November 5, 2015: Christmas Play Rehearsal 
December 3, 2015: Christmas Play Performance 

Sidney F. Johnston, Jr. 9/8/1972 

Truman Mayer 9/13/1955 

Norman W. Courtney 9/14/1964 

Albert J. LeMay 9/16/1961 

John C. Campbell 9/16/1995 

James R. Ferando 9/16/1995 

Alec W. Fordyce 9/16/1995 

Andrew W. Pomroy 9/16/1995 

Paul W. Watson Jr. 9/16/1995 

Roy T. Johnson Jr. 9/26/2005 

Wayne B. Tucker 9/28/1972 

Donald M. Kupfer 9/28/1971 

Paul C. Lisle 9/27/1958 
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W e have just returned from Supreme Session 2015 and we all 
had a fantastic time! We would like to congratulate Char-

lene Blackledge on being selected Supreme Representative to 
Mina's Gerias and Emily Christopher on being selected as the Su-
preme Representative to Ampas; we know that you will have a 
great time connecting with Jobie sisters from around the globe. 
Congratulations to Charlene Blackledge, Seara Burton and Emily 
Christopher for participating in the Performing Arts competition; 
we were told that they were the first girls ever from New Mexico to 
compete in Performing Arts. Congratulations to Emily Christopher 
for getting 2nd place in the Performing Arts competition for her 
dramatic reading. We would also like to congratulate Paula 
Blagrave on receiving the Degree of Royal Purple while at Su-
preme, the ceremony is one that is seldom seen and it was an honor 
to share this moment with her as an entire Bethel.  We would again 
like to thank everyone that donated money to assist us in traveling 
to Supreme, your support allowed us to have the experience of a 
lifetime and we cannot thank you enough. If you haven't seen our 
Facebook page you should really check it out as it has numerous 
photos of Supreme Session 2015; it can be found at Job's Daughters 
Bethel 2 Albuquerque, New Mexico. 

One of the biggest events that happened at Supreme was the pas-
sage of Amendment 10 to the Constitution and Bylaws.  The pas-
sage of this amendment allows for Masonic sponsorship of a girl 
that does not have a Mason in her family heritage; after due dili-
gence and exhaustive search the Associate Bethel Guardian can 
approach the lodge members and ask if someone would be willing 
to sponsor the prospective member so that she can join the organi-
zation. This amendment is such a "hot button" issue that our own 
Emily Blagrave started a petition that collected over 350 signatures 
to ensure that what the girls had voted on was thoroughly discussed 
and considered. 

We will begin our regular meetings on September 13th at 2:00pm; 
this will be the first meeting in the new offices for the term. For 
those that may not know, the Bethel meets on the 2nd and 4th Sun-
day of every month with the 2nd Sunday being our formal meeting 
(meeting in robe/regalia) and the 4th Sunday being our practice/fun 
meeting.  We also have a Bee Hive for Jobie's to bee which meets 
one hour before the Bethel. 

If you have an event coming up that you would like added to the 
Bethel calendar please email the Bethel at bethel2abq@gmail.com 
or you can call the Bethel Guardian at 505-252-5154. 

Thank you for your continued support; 
The Officers and Members of Bethel 2 
and the Bee Hive 
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